
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

creating remarkable schools where no child is left behind 

Headteacher Newsletter Friday 10th March  

Highlights of the week  

A shorter week thanks to the snow that arrived in Yorkshire by the end of the week. Year 11 have been 

working hard after their mocks for that last push before their final exams – good to see more golden 

tickets for excellence in learning from Year 11. Year 13 are midway through their mock exams. More 

students in each year group are engaging with their Sparx maths homework adding to their knowledge 

base.  Our talented performers got to do their opening night of Annie Jr. The Musical before the weather 

forced us to postpone nights 2 and 3. We are hoping to put the show on once more for those who missed 

out. Unfortunately, the industrial action by the NEE looks set to impact further next week see our separate 

letter about arrangements for the 15th and 16th March here  Beckfoot Oakbank School - Industrial Action March 

15th and 16th 

 

Looking forward to meeting parents an carers who would like to find out more about our Local School  

Committee on March 15th 3.30-4.30pm and again on March 27th 5-6pm. Thank you to those who have 

already shown an interest in being involved further in our school community.  

 

Upcoming Events   
.  

13th March  Post 16 Transition Day for Y11   
15th March  Local School Committee Information Event 3.30pm -4.30pm  
27th March  Local School Committee Information Events 5pm – 6pm  
 These 2 events will allow parents to find out more about what the LSC does and what 

being a member involves.  
23rd March    Y7 Parents’ Evening 3.30pm -6.30pm 
29th March  Parent Forum 5pm – agenda will follow but focus will be on our school improvement 

strategy. 
Friday 31st March*   Partial school closure day for additional staff training.  
    Years 11 and Y13 will attend all lessons as normal. 

School will be closed to Years 7,8,9,10,12 who will have access to remote learning 
materials for the day.  

 
*This is a change to the calendar originally published at the start of the year.  
 

Attendance for the week  

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday* Friday* 

Year 7 88 84.4 87.1   

Year 8 86.8 84.6 87.5   

Year 9 85.2 84.2 86.4   

Year 10 88.3 86.1 86.8   

Year 11 82.5 80.8 83.6   

Year 12 94.5 95.9 97   

Year 13 91.2 96 91.3   

* Snow closure 
Key  

94+% (National Average 2019)  
92-93.9%  

https://www.beckfootoakbank.org/industrial-action-march-15th-and-16th/?cat=11
https://www.beckfootoakbank.org/industrial-action-march-15th-and-16th/?cat=11
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<92%  
*National YTD attendance at 13.1.23 was 90.8% (DfE). 

1052 of our students had 100% attendance this week. 

 

103 students have had 100% attendance for the year to date. 
 

School is open as usual on Monday (unless we contact families), so let’s have an excellent week of 

attendance and punctuality from all year groups. We definitely need to make the most of our time in 

school as we move into the final three weeks of the Spring term before the Easter break. See you Monday 

at 8:15! 

Golden Tickets   Positive achievements  

 

       

Headteacher meetings  

Each week we celebrate students across school who are enjoying learning and succeeding, doing themselves proud 

and being great role models to others.  

This week’s thanks and congratulations go to: 

Millie D, Y8  

Well done!.  

Y7 News  

Well done to year 7 who have navigated a challenging week due to the weather! Great to see so many of 

you logging on and accessing online lessons via Teams. Year 7 are looking forward to national science 

week, following on from Mr Turner and Mr Philpott’s assembly! Don’t forget, parents evening is on 

Thursday 23rd March, the booking system is now open. 

Y9 News 

Well done to Mr Saghir’s group for winning the attendance prize and hope you enjoyed your breakfast ! 
Some super work in Spanish this week, so impressed with your accents, very authentic and confident. Well 
done Year 9. Also your behaviour was exemplary during the science week assembly. Very proud of you ! 
 

Y10 News  
A short week, but some great work from Y10 students. BTEC in-class assessments continued, and there 
will be time to make up any missed sessions over the next few weeks. The BTEC students have been 
really focused, and lots have been doing Period 6 on top of their work in class to ensure they get the best 
grades possible – let’s see even more putting in the extra hours next week to reach their potential! 
 

Year 8 120

Year 9 89

Year 7 85

Year 10 84

Year 11 80

Last week 

Year 8 76596 Year 8 1385

Year 7 68123 Year 7 1381

Year 10 51570 Year 10 949

Year 9 49169 Year 9 866

Year 11 39161 Year 11 701

Last week Year to date 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

creating remarkable schools where no child is left behind 

Amazing work from Year 10s and 1 Year 11 who will be 

published in a book called: Integer Stories (Inspired by 

Numbers). They had to write 100-word stories inspired by 

numbers. Students wrote about locked doors, time 

running out, futuristic worlds, dystopian life where we’re 

all just numbers and not names – they were so 

imaginative. Brilliant work all, can’t wait to see you in print 

Amber, Caden,  Amy Jo, Bobby, Casey, Casey Mai, Clodagh, 

Daniel, Danilee, Faiza, Isabella, Joynal, Kadey, Kaitlyn, 

Laney, Leema, Leona, Lilly, Lottie, Lucy, Mahek, McKenzie, 

Mollie, Olivia Mae, Sahd, Sebastian,  Spencer, Summer, 

Sumayyah – proud of you all. 

 
 

 

 

Y11 News 

This week has all been about feedback, feedback and more feedback for year 11. In most year 11 classes 

students have been going through their mock papers to see how they can improve upon their grade even 

further, ready for the summer. I have been really impressed with how the year group have engaged with 

this process, their willingness, determination and desire to improve their grades has been great to see. 

Post 16 Transition Day on Monday March 13th for our Year 11 – taster sessions and advice and guidance 

for this important next step for our sixth form applicants.  

 
 
Post 16 News 
Y13 students have completed their 8 hour criminology assessment this week. 

Y12 have been sent an opportunity to apply for work experience at Airedale hospital- this is for clinical and 

non-clinical roles and will support students application to university. 

Work experience - Airedale NHS Foundation Trust (airedale-trust.nhs.uk) 

 

https://www.airedale-trust.nhs.uk/work-with-us/work-experience/
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Staying safe and supporting your children 

What is Chatroulette and what are the potential risks that children face? 

In the words of its creator, Chatroulette “pairs random users for webcam-based conversations”. Reporting more 

than two million monthly users, it claims to be the largest random video chat website worldwide. Users are matched 

at random (hence ‘roulette’) and can end a video chat whenever they like – at which point, they are connected 

(again, at random) to someone new.  

As you can imaging, the opportunity for this platform to be misused is huge and the potential for bullying, access to 

inappropriate content as well as illegal content is something that we want to keep all students safe from. 

In the guide, you'll find tips on a number of potential risks such as adult content, hacking and blackmailing scams. 
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CEIAG – Careers Education, Information, Advice and Guidance. 

Take a minute to have a look at the Future Ready section – up-to-

date Career information and Guidance 

Beckfoot Oakbank School - Future Ready 

Beckfoot Oakbank School - Careers - Job of the Week 

 

This week has been National Careers Week, and students have had 

assemblies about careers in science. I have included a great link to the 

National Careers website: 

Welcome - National Careers Week 

 

 

 

 

Also, take a minute and have a look at this brilliant virtual Careers Fair VCF Lobby - NCW 2023 Virtual Careers Fair 

 

Visit our website www.beckfootoakbank.org            

Follow us on twitter @BeckfootOakbank 

Contact us at office@beckfootoakbank.org 

 

https://www.beckfootoakbank.org/students-learning/future-ready/
https://www.beckfootoakbank.org/students-learning/future-ready/careers-job-of-the-week/
https://nationalcareersweek.com/
https://ncw2023.co.uk/
http://www.beckfootoakbank.org/

